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From:

Gary Hanington, Chair, Academic Standards Committee

Date:

January 9, 2013

Subject:

Cliff Wagner request for substitution of Integrated Seminar courses
**************************************************************************

The Academic Standards Committee has been asked to approve an allowance by a student, Cliff Wagner, a Land Surveying student who wanted substitutions for two out of three integrative courses, particularly the social science INT349 and humanities courses INT339.   

According to information received by Jan King,  INT Seminars may be waived with the following procedure:

“The integrative, interdisciplinary nature of the GBC Bachelor's degrees is the most innovative and distinctive part of our program.  For this reason, waivers of INT seminars 1) will not usually be granted, and 2) will not be granted merely for a series of courses in a particular discipline.  Transfer credit will be awarded in cases in which transcripts and support documents show evidence of interdisciplinary work at the upper division level.  That judgment will be made by GBC's Academic Standards Committee in consultation with the Assessment Committee and the departments involved, and forwarded to the Faculty Senate for approval. 

Students who wish to substitute courses for INT 339, INT 349, INT 359, or INT 369 will be subject to the following limitations:

BAS Degree: Any one, but only one, of the four INT courses can be satisfied by substituting courses from GBC or another institution.  This substitution will be granted for 
1) a single course that is clearly interdisciplinary, or 
2) a combination of three or more courses that, together, exhibit interdisciplinary.”
To make an informed decision on matters of this type, the Academic Standards Committee in the past has relied for the most part on recommendations of the relevant departments or programs of which the substitution or wavier was being sought.  
Accordingly, the Humanities and Social Science Departments suggested that Mr. Wagner be allowed a substitution of only ONE course (either 339 or 349) – in line with similar decisions that have been previously made.   Based on this information a vote was recorded via email on November 29, 2012 with all members of Academic Standards signifying approval of the recommendation by the Humanities and Social Science Departments.  
